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. Cohen Children’'s Medical Center
Northwell Health*

Division of General Pediatrics

Dear WRHU

| would like to take this opportunity to express my deepest thanks to everyone at WRHU,Radio Hofstra
who have been so instrumental in making 8 Anti Bullying conferences so successful and meaningful to
the community. The topic is timely and necessary and we hope has opened the door for these students
who participated to pay it forward and help create a new culture of caring, empathy and acceptance. |
could not have done this with out Bruce Avery, John Mullen and the Hofstra volunteers.

| am looking forward to working with Hofstra and WRHU on more conferences and to reaching out to
the community in a meaningful way,

Sincerely .~ é;/ ) o

Mark Welles, M.D.,F.A.A.P.

division of General pediatrics Cohen Children’s Medical Center
Co-Chair Bullying Prevention Committee ,Chapter 2 AAP

Asst Professor of Pediatrics Zucker School of Medicine
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